





L THE TOWN WEATHERVANE

SELECTBOARD

Frank Pratt, (Chair), Thomas Brazier, Edie Miller
January 24, 1996
» Public Hearing regarding proposed application to Vermont Com-
munity Development Program for a community development block
grant to the Town to make a loan to Fairmont Farm, Inc., to improve
manure handling practices.
» A draft Town Meeting Warning was reviewed.
» Continued work on 1996 budget.
January 26, 1996
» Voted to sign the necessary documents to apply for community
block development grant.
January 31, 1996
» Met with Jeff and Robin Biron concerning possible impacts of
proposed Agency of Transportation improvements to the Routes 2
and 14 imtersection on Dudley's Store.
» Finalized 1996 budget.
February 14, 1996
» Met with Sam Lewis and Paul Mucci from AOT Planning Divi-
sion and Steve Gladczuk of the Regional Planning Commission con-
cerning Routes 2 and 14 intersection and Route 14 bridge over the
Winooski River. Town still supports a bypass project, but would like
to see the bridge project scheduled in the next few years. Will con-
tinue to work with AOT on possible changes to the intersections.
» Reviewed monthly Road Dept. Report. Mike Garand noted that
750 tons of salt had been used. 500 tons is usual.
»  Ginger Hopkins appointed to Recreation Board.
» Gerald Jourdan has decided to shorten shared portion of his pro-
posed road to 650 feet, built to town standards.
» Annual Certificate of Highway Mileage for highway mainte-
nance aid from the State was reviewed and approved.
» Bill Bryant reported on progress of E-911 Committee. Select-
board will solicit suggestions for names for new roads from residents.
Voted to adopt the State standard of 5.28 feet for assigning locatable
addresses.
» Reviewed a memorandum from Health Officer Paul White con-
cerning a dog bite incident.
» Received signed contract for tax stabilization from E. E. Packard
Enterprises, Inc., for first of their three buildings.
February 28, 1996
» Hearing re Dog Bite Complaint. Dog belonging to Carson and
Donna Stone bit son of Cheryl Baker. Voted to order that dog be kept
on a chain at all times when outdoors.
» Renewal agreement for pound services provided by Central Ver-
mont Humane Society reviewed. Will ask for information on services
provided last year.
»  Signed grant applications to AOT for Town Highway Bridge
and Culvert Program and Class 2 Town Highway Paving Program for
paving County Road and repair of the Coburn covered bridge.
»  Approved right-of-way for G. Jourdan's development road.
» Probate Court has notified the town regarding the Estate of Car-
leton Smith. Mr. Smith has left a bequest of $50,000 to the Town,

the income of which is to be used for recreation purposes. The Es-
tate is not yet settled.

» Water sample from repaired well at Town Garage and Fire Sta-
tion is now normal for sodium and chloride.

March 13, 1996

» Newly elected Selectman Thomas Brazier was officially sworn
in. Frank Pratt was elected chairperson.

» Road Department Foreman Mike Garand presented written re-
port. He has had estimates for repairing the 1986 Ford dump truck.
Voted to authorize Mike Garand to post roads for mud season in
accordance with state statutes.

» Lynne Goodson, Director of the Humane Society, talked with
Bill Bryant. 21 East Montpelier dogs were taken in during 1995,
some from residents, the remainder from the Constable. Annual fee
is increased from $1,000 to $1,200. The Board voted to renew con-
tract but to ask Humane Society to keep track of number of East
Montpelier animals brought in by Constable and number brought in
by residents.

» Tom Brazier reported on status of committee working on ambu-
lance service issues.

» Approved a revised agreement with the Sheriff's Department for
traffic patrol services.

March 20, 1996

» Selectboard met with Richard Hall and Austin Cleaves to plan
presentation on March 21 to Vermont Community Development
Board for its pending grant application.

PLANNING COMMISSION
Stephen Rauh, Chair
February 1, 1996
»  Approved request by Tim Carver to amend subdivision permit
62-92 which would eliminate lot 9, and allocate that acreage to lots
4 and 8. Approved subject to filing of an amended plat plan.
» Approved final plat plan review of nine lot subdivision submit-
ted by Gerald Jourdan.
February 15, 1996
» Meeting canceled for lack of quorum.
March 7, 1996
» Matt Curtis, a member of the Boy Scouts of America, observed
the meeting as part of the requirements of his Citizenship in the
Community merit badge.
» Addressed concerns expressed by Mrs. Shapiro about the permit
recently granted to Mark Lane to establish a firing range in conjunc-
tion with his gun repair business on Gould Hill Road. Use of the
firing range is limited to the testing of guns Mr. Lane repairs. The
permit does not allow use of the range for a gun club or commercial
firing range.
» Reviewed proposed changes to the Zoning Regulations.
March 21, 1996
» Approved CV Landfill application to construct a 30' x 50' slab
for the storage of household hazardous waste.
» Approved preliminary sketch plan for proposed land develop-
ment project on land owned by Earth Construction on Route 2 at
Coburn Road.
» Richard Curtis was thanked for his service as Chair of the Plan-
ning Commission this past year. Stephen S. Rauh was elected to
serve in that position.
» Reviewed proposed changes to the Zoning Regulations.

Page 3

May/June, 1996


















